
 

18th November 2022          
 
Re: Ofsted Inspection - Safeguarding  
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I am writing to inform you that we received a one day Ofsted inspection focused on our schools 
safeguarding procedures on the 6th October. We are pleased to inform you that safeguarding was 
deemed to be effective. Inspections such as these are usually ungraded as they look at a particular 
aspect of the school and therefore do not look at all areas of the running of the school. Inspections on 
safeguarding focus on evaluating the following areas: 
 

● Safeguarding culture- Procedures and whether the children feel safe 

● Behaviour 

● Attendance 

● The curriculum- More specifically the PSHCE curriculum area 

 
We are delighted to inform you that we have received a very pleasing Ofsted report following the 
inspection. The full report is attached for you to read. The following comments have been made by the 
Ofsted team which are of particular note: 
 
‘The culture of safeguarding is strong and remains a high priority’ 
 
‘Pupils feel safe at school. They know that there are adults they can speak to if they have a concern’ 
 
‘Pupils like the way that leaders and staff make sure that the school is a welcoming environment’ 
 
‘Pupils were clear that bullying is rare. Any instances of poor behaviour, including bullying, not 
tolerated’ 
  
On behalf of the school, I would like to thank all of the staff and students for their involvement across 
the day, and for their continuous commitment to ensuring that the school is a safe and happy 
community. 
 
Thank you as always for your support 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Marais Leenders 
Headteacher 


